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The proponent met informally with Council on 27 October 2015 and then formally tabled a proposal 
through a Pre-Planning Proposal meeting on 7 December 2016. The planning proposal application 
was received on 8 September 2017, a final version was received on 5 March 2018. Assessment of 
the Planning Proposal as at Attachment 1 to the Review Cover Letter commenced on 20 March 
2018. 

Following consideration of the Planning Proposal at Council's Ordinary Meeting of 22 May 2018, 
Council resolved the following: 

A. That Council does not support the request for the Planning Proposal at 95-97 Stanhope
Road, Ki/Iara (Lourdes Retirement Village} and that it not be submitted for a gateway
determination for the following reasons:

1. High bushfire risks due to the proximity of the site to open bushland;
11. High bushfire evacuation risks related to aged and vulnerable residents within

Seniors Housing;
iii. Limited access to public transport and services;
iv. Impacts on the locality's heritage significance, Items and Conservation Area;
v. Interface impacts on adjacent low density dwellings, Stanhope Road and

bushland;
vi. Lack of strategic merit and inconsistencies with the KLEP 2015 and Ku-ring-gai

Community Strategic Plan;
vii. Lack of strategic merit and inconsistencies with the North District Plan and

Greater Sydney Regional Plan.
B. That, in accordance with c/10A of the EP&A Regulation 2000, the proponent be notified of

Council's decision not to support the Planning Proposal.

A copy of the Council Report and Resolution is provided with this submission. 

Council reiterates that whilst the provision of housing for the aged and the upgrade of the current 
provision is recognised, the location of this site precludes its consideration for the type of 
development intensification that would result from a Planning Proposal which has failed to make 
strategic and site-specific justification in the original documentation submitted to Council and in 
the additional material presented to the Review. 

While the site is already used for the purpose of an aged care facility, this is the result of an 
historic approval and ongoing existing use rights. However, this existing use is not sufficient 
grounds to justify a further increase in the residential density on the site beyond that envisaged 
under the zoning and strategic framework. 

There is insufficient justification for accommodating the proposed high density development on a 
visually prominent site located on the highest ridge contour within a low density residential and 
bushland area with intact character of buildings within a landscaped setting placed under the 
prevailing tree canopy. Further, the proposed increase to the site density and introduction of a 
new population of seniors is incongruent with the associated limited access to services and public 
transport. and where the multiple issues relating to heritage, bushfire risk, biodiversity, low 
density and bushland interface specific to this site have been inadequately addressed. 

Council's submission to the Review is attached to this letter and details the key issues. Having 
considered all the material submitted for Review, Council presents the following conclusions why 
this Planning Proposal cannot be supported: 

� Critical and fundamental issues around risks relating to bushfire hazard and evacuation are 

unresolved and unjustified and the proposal utilises assumptions unsupported by RFS. Given the 






